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presentation at the ADFM Annual Conference. The LEADS 
fellowship team prioritizes being responsive to current events 
in its weekly meetings and is always looking for opportunities 
to further its purpose, for example, recently offering a webi-
nar in partnership with Witt Kieffer in hopes of demystifying 
the executive search process.

Since 2009, over 120 fellows have completed or are 
currently participating in the fellowship. Its longitudinal 
outcomes to date are robust; almost one-half of those who 
have graduated from the fellowship have assumed interim 
or permanent chair positions, and others have gone on to 
assume department-level senior leadership roles in academic 
family medicine. In order to recognize the changing role of 
senior leaders in family medicine, ADFM has expanded the 
focus of the fellowship to include Department Administra-
tors and other health system leaders. The LEADS call for 
applications runs from February to June.

BRC (Building Research Capacity) Fellowship
This program focuses on another aspect that family medicine 
is looking for opportunities to strengthen frequently: building 
research capacity (BRC). BRC is a joint initiative between 
ADFM and NAPCRG that launched at the 2016 NAPCRG 
Annual Meeting.6 The initiative features multiple activities, 
including the BRC Fellowship. Now hosting its fourth cohort 
of fellows, the program has 3 aims:
•  Coaching: Provide coaching support to build research and 
scholarship capacity within a program or institution
•  Support: Develop a peer support/network among other 
individuals or teams trying to build research capacity
•  Strategic Planning: Create a strategic plan for research and 
scholarship within their home program/institution

Throughout the fellowship year, participants engage 
with one another and program faculty in monthly meetings 
while developing a strategic plan for their own institution, 
which they present at the following NAPCRG Annual 

Meeting under the title “SPARC: Strategic Plans to Advance 
Research Capacity.”

In the evaluation of the 2023-2024 cohort experience, 
fellows shared that the systematic evaluations that are part of 
the fellowship curriculum led to changes such as increased 
coaching, monthly scholarly teaching, and half-day trainings 
within their home institutions. For example, one participant 
shared, “The fellowship and my organization’s interest in 
building research capacity have complemented each other 
perfectly and their alignment provides strength to effect 
change and improvements. The timing of the fellowship has 
felt like a real asset and catalyst to change/improvement at 
my organization thus far.” As the fellowship continues, the 
BRC Steering Committee plans to analyze fellows’ longitu-
dinal impacts, including tracking progress in implementing 
their strategic plans. The BRC call for applications runs from 
April to July.
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the Bivariate and Multivariate Analysis section, the sentence, “In comparison, departments with more than 25 FTE faculty 
were less likely to produce 6 or more presentations” should have said, “In comparison, departments with less than 25 FTE 
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occurred during copy editing and Annals of Family Medicine regrets the error. The figure is now correct in the online version of 
the article. 
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